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March 18, 2025  

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Marconi, 

EB-2024-0300 – OEB Proposed RSC & SSSC Amendments to Support IESO Market Renewal 

Program – Hydro One Networks Inc.’s Comments 

 

On March 11, the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) issued a Notice of Proposal to amend the Retail Settlement 

Code and Standard Supply Service Code to facilitate implementation of the Independent Electricity System 

Operator’s (IESO) Market Renewal Program.   

 

Hydro One Networks Inc. (“Hydro One”) supports the proposed amendments but believes that for 

consistency purposes, the OEB should clarify what terminology should be used by distributors to refer to the 

new hourly Ontario electricity price, which will be the sum of the IESO’s new Day-Ahead Market Ontario 

Zonal Price and the Load Forecast Deviation Adjustment, on customer invoices and for settlement purposes.  

Specifically, Hydro One would like to confirm if distributors can continue to use the term “Hourly Ontario 

Electricity Price” or if a new convention should be used to reflect and reference the new calculation for the 

electricity price.    

 

An electronic copy of these comments has been submitted using the Board’s Regulatory Electronic 

Submission System. 

 

If you have any additional questions regarding Hydro One’s comments or would like to discuss these 

comments in further detail, please contact Hydro One’s Regulatory Affairs team by email at 

Regulatory@hydroone.com. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Jason Savulak 
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